
CITY OF CHARLOTTE, COUNTY OF EATON, STATE OF MICHIGAN 

RESOLUTION NO. 2021-062 

A RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE A CONTRACT WITH T.H. EIFERT FOR THE 
REBUILDING OF MAIN PRIMARY CLARIFIER DRIVE 

WHEREAS, the primary clarifier #1 at the wastewater treatment plant needs to be removed and rebuilt; 
and 

WHEREAS, sealed bids were received on Tuesday, April 13, 2021; and 

WHEREAS, T.H. Eifert of Lansing submitted the lowest lump sum bid in the amount of $35,600.00 to 
complete the project; and 

WHEREAS, the City has worked with T.H. Eifert on previous projects and they have the performed the 
work satisfactorily; and 

WHEREAS, funding for these items were budgeted and will be charged to the Water and Sewer Fund. 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City enter into a contract with T.H. Eifert to rebuild the 
main drive for primary clarifier #1 and that the Mayor or Clerk be directed to sign said contract on behalf 
of the City. 

The foregoing resolution offered by Council member    and supported by   .  
 
Upon roll call vote, the following voted: 
 
Aye:     
Nay:    
Absent:    
 
I, the undersigned, the duly qualified and acting Clerk of the City of Charlotte, County of Eaton, State of 
Michigan, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and complete copy of a resolution adopted by the 
City of Charlotte at a regularly scheduled meeting held on Monday, April 19, 2021, relevant to the Michigan 
Open Meetings Act, the original of which is on file in m48.y office as part of council minutes. 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my official signature this 19th day of April 2021. 
 
____________________________________ 
Pearl Tidwell, City Clerk / Treasurer 
City of Charlotte 

 
 



 City Of Charlotte 
Department of Public Works 

Memo 
To:  City Council 

From: Amy E. Gilson, P.E., Director of Public Works 

Date: April 13, 2021 

Re:  Clarifier Main Drive Rebuild Bids 

In your packet you will find a resolution to approve the proposal for the 
rebuilding of the main drive for primary clarifier #1 at the wastewater 
treatment plant.  Bids were received on April 13, 2021, and following is 
the sole quote received: 

 

 T.H. Eifert   $ 35,600.00  

            

T. H. Eifert has done work at the wastewater plant in the past, and their 
work was satisfactory, and the bid is within the expected range.  
Therefore, we are recommending that the bid for the rebuilding of the 
main drive for primary clarifier #1 be awarded to T.H. Eifert of Lansing. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 
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